
From: Alan Haffa  

Sent: Monday, February 14, 2011 12:49 PM 
To: Michael Gilmartin 

Cc: Suzanne Ammons; Brenda Lee Kalina 
Subject: RE: Review of Proposed Institutional Goals for 2010-13 

 
FYi, for upload. 
 
From: Michael Gilmartin  
Sent: Monday, February 14, 2011 9:16 AM 

To: Alan Haffa 
Subject: FW: Review of Proposed Institutional Goals for 2010-13 

 
Alan, 
 
Here is a comment from Deb Schulte I received concerning the institutional goals. Thanks 
 
Michael 
 
From: Debra Schulte  

Sent: Friday, February 11, 2011 2:35 PM 
To: Michael Gilmartin 

Subject: RE: Review of Proposed Institutional Goals for 2010-13 

 
They look great, Michael.  I particularly support goals 1 and 3.  One comment – the reduction in funds 
for adjunct instructors has reduced the nursing programs ability to meet these objectives. Our summer 
course offerings are taught by nursing faculty, as adjunct instructors and we have had to cancel the 
home health course designed to assist nursing students and grads who haven’t been able to find 
hospital jobs, which is a major problem, to be better prepared for alternative employment.  And, 
reducing our learning Resource Center hours means fewer instructor times available for students to 
receive support and assistance in better learning nursing knowledge and skills outside of class hours.  
Sure hope we can continue to have such amazingly successful  students, but additional adjunct teacher 
funding would greatly help nursing students. 
Deb 
Debra Schulte, RN, EdD 
Director School of Nursing 
Monterey Peninsula College 
831-646-4186 


